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Prague, 5th March 1883
Dear Mr. Sander,

I am sending you a Latin description of Pleurothallis roezlii Rchb. extracted from the Orchideae Roezlianae novae un (?) criticae by Reichenbach. If I am not mistaken this is about an orchid which I thought was named Pl. atropurpureua, but I cannot find any under this name so Reichenbach must have named it roezlii. It comes from Sonson, the leaves are very large similar to Masdevallia maduroi but not as fleshy, more leathery. The leaves are between 1ft and 1 ½ ft long and 2 – 3 inches broad, the flowers arise from the top of the stem as do the leaves (see drawing), the flowers are nearly black or very dark violet with between 10 – 20 flowers on each inflorescence and 3 – 5 inflorescences per leaf. The plant grows on large trees together with Masdevallia madura, where branches are covered in moss. It is thus a cold orchid and should be able to be imported. I sent about 100 plants in 1870. It is altogether a striking orchid with its black flowers; I must say it is rather beautiful.
I have just received Gardeners’ Chronicle, Trevor seems to think that the auction went rather better, for that is the consequence when there is gossip about a bad day at the stock exchange, the shares fall. That’s how it is at Stevens’, if there is news about good business, then the prices rise, as long as there are not too many (plants) for sale.
Your (picture of the) Cattleya trianae will be completed this week, but he does not want to alter the frame. He wants 8 marks per picture with two flowers; it is well painted, quite different to those by Draczan, who made the other drawing. Baron Hruby has already 100 of them; he pays only 4 marks per piece because of the large volume. ….

There follows the Latin description of Pleurothallis roezlii Rchb. fils

Kind regards from your friend,
B Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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